



Andres and Monica Acosta

Córdoba, Argentina: March 2018

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

Please receive from us many greetings. We thank each of you for being a part of our lives as well as part of our ministry.

We began this year with many challenges with our health, both personally and with our daughter, as she gave birth to our second granddaughter. This pregnancy was a high-risk pregnancy. For different reasons our daughter and son-in-law had to take various trips to the hospital. The birth was premature, but we thank our great God for keeping our daughter safe. Briella Sofia was born February 2, in perfect health.





As far as my health is concerned, there was fear that I was having blocking in my arteries. I had several tests done. We praise God that it was not as the doctors had feared. I have, however, taken seriously my doctor's suggestions to improve my health through exercise and diet.

I would like to share with you some updates on our ministry. Last November my wife and I taught in a

Spiritual retreat for men and women in Buenos Aires. It was a wonderful time to share with our brothers and sisters there. Later in the month we completed the class of Evangelism in the church in Villa Maria. In that class, 19 people had a personal encounter with Jesus. December was the close of our class with the young marrieds. And January and February have been in various churches preaching, teaching and counseling.

This month of March, we continue our teaching and









Córdoba, Argentina: March 2018

counseling ministry in 5 different churches that have asked for our help. It is interesting to note, that one of these churches had closed their doors two years ago for lack of a pastor. Recently God has raised up a couple to lead this church. Three weeks ago, we were able to reopen this church together. We began with Communion



and the teaching of the Word. On that first Sunday there were 14 in attendance and this last Sunday we had 23! God is opening new doors, and in this way our ministry is reaching farther and farther. This is only by His grace!

I also want to share with you that we will be starting with new Bible classes in another church in the city of Cordoba. The pastor of this church is a graduate from a previous Mobile Bible Institute. Please join us in prayer. This ministry is growing and growing, and we need strength and wisdom.



Please pray for us as we will be having a special activity for children in a city called Jesus Maria. This city is close to Cordoba. We want to use this opportunity for evangelism. At the same time, my wife will be having Bible studies for the women of two nearby churches.

Please continue to pray for our health. Pray God will guide us as we search where God is leading.

Please pray for our finances. We need an increase of our personal support as well as an increase to allow us to support the various ministries we are involved in.

Please pray as we need more workers in the field. There is much work to be done.

Pray for the children's program which will take place this April. We also hope to host another children's program in a more difficult area. This area is not friendly towards us having an evangelism activity.

Many thanks to you, my brothers and sisters. Thank you for partnering with us as we serve God in Cordoba, Argentina.

Your servants in Christ,

Andres and Monica Acosta.